Local High School Students Enjoy ICHARM Open Day 2013
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ICHARM held the annual event, "ICHARM Open Day,” on April 19, 2013. This is part
of the open house event organized by the Public Works Research Institute during
the Tsukuba Science & Technology Week.

ICHARM doctoral students and researchers did a great job to hold an enjoyable
and informative event. A total of 71 people participated in the Open Day; 39 stu-
dents from Takezono High School, 17 from Namiki Secondary School and 10 from
the National Institute of Land and Infrastructure Management.

The participants were first led to the ICHARM auditorium. There, following the
welcome speech by Deputy Director Shigenobu Tanaka, they listened to two doc-
toral students, Karina Vink of the Netherlands and Fernandez Reynosa Rodrigo
of Guatemala makmg - "

on their home countries
including brief history B €¥
and water-related and g
other natural disasters.

After the presentations, 3
they moved to the sec- | ,
ond floor of the ICHARM | = WY&
building, in which re- | ,
searchers from seven countr|es (US, Ukraine, the Netherlands Korea Guatemala,
Nepal and Bangladesh) were waiting to make a small presentation on their coun-
tries. The participants were divided into small groups for better interaction with
each presenter and visited one researcher after another who prepared a poster to
explain about their home countries.

All students were very active asking the researchers many questions in English.
Their comments in the post-event questionnaire were very positive about the
event, suggesting that they enjoyed themselves very much. It was highly reward-
ing for both the participants and the ICHARM staff.

We are planning to hold the ICHARM Open Day next year, too, for future hydrolo-
gists. (Written by Seiko Tanaka)





